Noble, Matthew

From: kimelk@netzero.net
Sent: Thursday, February 10, 2011 12:52 PM
To: Noble, Matthew
Subject: Re: Shores Planning Panel or Committee?
matt,
The Caloosahatchee Shores Planning Committee is a sub-set of the ELCC Org.
Ed
—————————— Original Message ----------

From: "Noble, Matthew" <MNoble@leegov.com>
To: "kimelk@netzero.net" <kimelk@netzero.net>
Subject: Shores Planning Panel or Committee?
Date: Thu, 10 Feb 2011 09:25:29 -0500

What is your groups official name?

Matthew A. Noble, Principal Planner
Lee County Division of Planning
P.O. Box 398

Fort Myers, Florida 33902-0398
Phone: 239-533-8548

Fax: 239-533-8319

Piease note: Florida has a very broad public records law. Most written communications to or from County Emplovees and officials regarding County business are public records available (o the public and media upon
reguest. Your emall communication may be sublect to public disclesure

Under Florida law, emall addresses are public records. f you do not want your email address refeased in response to a public records request. do not send elecironic mail to this entity. Instead, contact this office by
phong or in writing.
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Obama Urges Homeowners to Refinance
If you owe under $729k you probably gualify for Obama's Refi Program
SeeRefinanceRates.com




K. Ebaugh- Principle Planner
DCD- Div. of Planning:

M.Noble - Principle Planner
DCD- Div. of Planning :

As we came closer to the finalization of the Caloosahatchee Shores
Plan language, it became apparent, to our planning committee, that the
Map of the boundaries did not accurately define the boundaries of the sub-
tending Olga community area. A review of the existing Olga Community
Plan boundary map highlighted an error of omission. It appears that the
existing Olga Plan had as a central focus a location approval of a minor
neighborhood commercial node. The Olga Community Map included in the
plan, in our opinion, tried to define an impact area rather than the total
Olga Community.

Rather than speculate on the defining boundaries of the Olga
Community, the Caloosahatchee Shores Planning Committee went back in
history to a time where Olga was the only named community between the
Orange River to the west and Hickey Creek to the East, north of Owanita
Rd. (a.k.a S.R.80). Three signature events later sub divide Olga,
construction of the FPL plant, building of the S.R. 31 Bridge, and the
establishment of the Fort Myers Shores Community development.

Using the six sub division plat records for Fort Myers Shores then
plotting them as an overlay on current street maps, clearly define the
remaining area as OLGA.

As a matter of fairness and correctness to the Olga Community
Identity , please amend the Community Plan map to reflect this update.



